
Notice of Rulemaking 
 

Pursuant to Arkansas Code Annotated § 25-15-201 et seq., notice is 
hereby given that the Arkansas State Board of Education and the 
Arkansas Department of Education are considering implementing 
new additions to the Department’s Rules.  A public hearing will be 
held on September 30, 2010, at 10:30 a.m. in the Auditorium of the 
Arch Ford Education Building, Four Capitol Mall, Little Rock, AR.  
Written comments should be mailed to the Office of General Counsel 
at Four Capitol Mall, Room 404-A, Little Rock, AR 72201. The 
proposed Rules include, but are not limited to:  Procedures for 
receiving, reviewing, and resolving complaints regarding the 
administration of certain federal programs; complaint resolution 
appeals; and monitoring standards, grounds for withdrawal of 
approval, and investigative procedures for Supplemental Education 
Service (SES) providers pursuant to the No Child Left Behind Act of 
2001. Copies of the proposed revisions may be obtained at the 
Arkansas Department of Education, Office of General Counsel, Four 
Capitol Mall, Room 404-A, Little Rock, AR 72201 or by accessing the 
Department’s website at http://arkansased.org/. 
 


